WEST BYFLEET HEALTH CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Held in the Conference Room on 29th November 2017
	
	

	1.
	Welcome & Introduction – presented by LR;
Minutes of Last Meeting – minutes approved and no matters arising. Any initial Questions?


	2.
	Wey Family changes  - LR mentioned a new GP, Dr Pajela joining the practice, there are now two Doctors on site that can offer Minor Surgery.

WBHC continues to offer additional services in-house: Ultrasound clinics, Echo, Urogynae.


	3.
	Madeira Medical changes – NG notified of Dr Lynch’s retirement and Dr Hoque on maternity.

Abusive incidents increase…Patients warned. Short discussion on options.



	4.
	 Parishes Bridge changes – Dr Horgan leaving, and Dr Burton becoming partner after returning from maternity leave, talks in progress to create 2 salaried GPs from locums. Appointment waiting times down to two weeks. Lots of admin changes over recent months, new staff being trained now.
Zero tolerance on abuse reinforced. 
Tri-practice set up works well, very supportive structure and flexible approach.


	5.
	On-line Services – Big focus on moving to online services making it easier for patients to manage bookings, order repeat prescriptions, get test results, and view medical records. Very good uptake and the new technology is providing an excellent feedback mechanism, especially the newer text & mobile services.
The MJOG text service has helped to reduce patient no-shows (DNA) and improve feedback generally across all practices. Frees up staff time for other duties, and to assist patients at the centre.

Request to please maintain traditional appointment booking procedures alongside online systems for older users who aren’t comfortable or experienced with the new technology.



	6.
	Increasing demand - Winter seasonal preparation mentioned – all practices are preparing for increased appointment bookings in cold weather & over the Xmas period…lead time issue is being looked at. Question over whether it is just the winter months increasing demand? ‘Bulge’ demand will be over in 20 years!
Dr Soin mentioned there is a growing trend in demand generally in society, 85+ age group care requirements increasing; GP work visibility could be more accurately reflected against the general media negativity…example provided of Dr Soin seeing 56 patients a day.
NG - patient lists growing in size (30,000 registered now at WBHC) as well as appointment frequency per patient (increased by a factor of 1.8). 
Increase in GP availability to cope, opening hours to be between 8am to 8pm from 2018 onwards. 

Are the opening hours/ GP clinics advertised to public appropriately?
Discussion on work patterns of GPs, some working part time in surgery and part time in hospital…common pattern throughout UK, building a portfolio of experience.


	7.
	New housing developments – will these affect WBHC? The Sheer House apartments probably not as they are aimed at a younger commuter demographic, which usually means low GP use. The Octagon retirement home development possibly will but expectation is just to absorb any local growth.


	8.
	Community Helpdesk – SD presented an overview of the Volunteer service.
Now have 14 – 16 regular committed volunteers but more help required to advertise the volunteer desk services to the patients to utilize them effectively. Advert on the screens in reception area - £3000 for 2 years, from Friends’ budget? The aim being, to further promote and encourage patient enquiries and participation for services on offer from the Volunteers and Friends of West Byfleet. More information needs to be put out for Friends/ volunteer desk to increase usage. Also door-to-door local leaflet dropping is planned for the spring, creates a community connection meeting people face to face, and should present good opportunities for discussion.

Comment made about the possibility of using subscriber lists from various related charities and health services to increase coverage? Also an advert is local resident’s newsletter possibly?

LR – there will be an increase in staff ‘signposting’ patients when they visit the health centre, directing them to the volunteer desk. 
Brief discussion of the term ‘social prescribing’ used internally by NHS, vs. the external references suitable for the public.
LR also thanked SD and the volunteers for all their hard work.


	9.
	AOB – Funding cuts and closure of Family Planning/ sexual health unit, campaign to keep GUM clinic. Will there be other local provision?

Surrey £30m budget cut! NHS England meeting states change is starting to happen – but no extra funding.

CCG drive to adopt PPG as best practice.

Comment made regarding ability to book appointment with same GP to help build patient-GP relationships!


	10.
	Date of next meeting - TBC

	11.
	

	
	

	
	


